
I-25 PEL:  CO Springs Denver South Connection

Corridor users and residents are engaged with CDOT to find an immediate solution 
to transportation issues in the corridor
• I-25 corridor links the state’s two major metropolitan areas and is critical to 

economic and business development for the state.
• Many residents and businesses rely on this critical corridor every day.
• Improvements to I-25 are the top transportation priority for Colorado Springs.
• Safety improvements in the corridor are critical!
• Delays & congestion on I-25 extend from the weekdays to the weekends; 

and delays are worse in the two-lane section.
• Spill over congestion to the frontage roads impacts business, residents and 

open space users.
• Near-term solutions are needed! Ten years is too long for a solution.
• Fix the “gap”! 
• The “gap” section needs a third travel lane immediately.
• Consider a long-range vision for the corridor but examine temporary operating 

solutions now.
• Move design forward so we are ready to fund. 
• We will find the funding!
• Can you run concurrent PEL and NEPA processes? Let’s not waste time.
• We want to see some action – can we pave the shoulder?
• Transit needs to play a bigger role in the corridor. 
• The culture of driving is changing and other mobility options are important.
• Communicate project progress!
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